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Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome back! We hope everyone had an enjoyable festive period.  
SCHOOL BLOG
Please remember that school newsletters and other information can be found on the blog at https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps/
This can be found by googling Muirhouse Primary School.
INFANT REGISTRATION

This is the week that children due to start school in August 2019 should enrol at their local school. If you have any friends or neighbours with children of this age please advise them to contact the school.

FESTIVE EVENTS
Thanks to everyone who attended the various events arranged over the festive period. They were well attended and feedback was very positive. The following sums of money were also raised for school funds and charities:

P3,4,5 St Andrew’s Assembly -    £452
P1,2 Innspectors Nativity play -  £680
P3, 5 Christmas Toy Enterprise - £770
Xmas Jumper Day - 

   £275

P6,7 Christmas Enterprise -        £291
Thanks also to the generosity of P2 parents for their donations that enabled 12 toy hampers to be gifted to the children’s ward at Wishaw General. P2 received a nice card from the doctors and nurses. Our support was greatly appreciated.
Thank you also to Lesley Fisher for inviting us to send an infant choir and senior choir to entertain patients of the Meaningful Activity club within the hospital. 

The senior choir were also well received at Netherton Court Care Home when they visited to entertain the residents.
CLASS DO-JO
Teachers and parents alike, welcome this app as a means of communicating class news and class achievements, as well as a means of private communication. 
Whilst teachers work very hard to respond promptly to parent messages, you are respectfully reminded that teachers may disable notifications out-with working hours.
PARKING
Parents and carers are reminded to observe our request not to park in the lane leading up to the school and to use the parking area at the rear of the school if picking up children.
This avoids unnecessary and unsafe congestion at peak times.

Your co-operation is appreciated.

PARENTS IN PLAYGROUND
There are a lot of parents in our playground in the morning, at nursery starting times and at the end of the day. In order to ease congestion and increase independence, parents and carers are asked to stand back from the lines when the bell goes at 8.55am. 
Some of our children are quite anxious in the morning and having a lot of adults in and around the line does not help them. 
If you have any concerns about any pupils, please bring this to the attention of school staff.

Thanks for your help with this.
HOUSE COMPETITION
Oak House won the first house competition and have been rewarded with a trip to the cinema. The competition has now re-started and the house with most points by the Spring holiday will win the next competition. All pupils are encouraged to demonstrate school values to earn points for their house.
PLAYGROUND

The house captains have agreed new arrangements for football in the upper school playground. There will now be a designated day for each year group (P4-7) and one designated area for football. Only one football will be permitted in the playground at any one 
time. This will allow more space for others to play without the risk of being hit by a ball.
When the weather improves the grass will be used for football, but for now an area of the yard has been identified for this purpose. 
The trim trail in the big playground has also been repaired. Each stage has been allocated a day for this. Parents should note that the area around the trim trial is currently muddy.

Pupils have been advised to stay off the grass as much as possible so if your child comes home muddy it is likely that they were making use of the trim trail or they disregarded the advice given.

SHOES
It would be very helpful if pupils could keep a pair of indoor shoes in school, in case their muddy shoes need to be removed. Please ensure that they have your child’s name on them.

Thanks for your help with this.
PLAYGROUND CHARTER

Our playground charter outlines what is ok and what is not ok. The following behaviours are NOT OK:

Swearing

Fighting (of any kind)

Name calling

Sometimes our pupils try to justify these behaviours. Your support in reinforcing that they are NOT OK is very much appreciated.

The vast majority of our pupils manage to keep to the charter, which has been agreed to make our playground a safe and happy place for all. We need all pupils to commit to this.

ATTENDANCE and PUNCTUALITY
Attendance can make a huge difference to how well your child does at school. Please make every effort to ensure your child arrives on time, attends whenever possible and comes ready to learn. Partnership between home and school is essential for our children to reach their full potential.

DINNER ROTA
The house captains, in consultation with their houses, have also agreed that the dinner rota will change to be a largely fixed arrangement. 
P1-3 always go directly to the dinner hall whilst P4-7 go out to play. Older classes will be called in the following order.

Mon- P4, P5, P6, P7

Tues-P5, P6, P7, P4

Wed- P6, P7, P4, P5

Thurs- P7, P6, P5, P4

Friday- P4, P5, P6, P7

(Friday will change in a few weeks).
AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS

The following clubs are planned or being planned for this coming term;
Drama (school show) Mondays for P5-7. Starts on Mon 21st Jan

Dance- Tuesdays- details to follow

Basketball- Wednesdays-details to follow

Badminton-Fridays-details to follow

Many teachers also give up their lunchtime to offer clubs and we hope to offer board games, lego and other indoor activities for pupils this term too.
Sports leaders also continue to work with P3 at lunchtimes.
SEASONS FOR GROWTH

This is an 8 week programme to help children come to terms with loss or separation. We plan to run two different groups, one this term and one for younger pupils in the final term.

If your child is considered suitable for this group, an invite will be sent out.

If you think your child would benefit from such a support group, please contact the school and we will consider your request. You should be aware however, that places on this group are limited.
SNAP SHOT JOTTERS and READING BOOKS

Most parents welcome seeing examples of their child’s learning when the snap shot jotters are sent home. Likewise, there are clear benefits to having reading books sent home for additional practice. Unfortunately a number of snapshot jotters and reading books have not been returned. If you have jotters or books at home, please return them as soon as possible.
PANTOMIME
Pupils enjoyed a performance of Sleeping Beauty from M&M productions on Monday this week. This was provided free of charge.
We would like to aim to take pupils to a pantomime next year, dependant on sufficient funds being raised and bookings being secured.
P4 BMX TRAINING

Both P4 classes will have a six week block of BMX training on Monday afternoons, starting next week. All equipment will be provided. We hope our pupils enjoy this opportunity to learn new skills and develop safety awareness.
SCOTTISH STORYTELLER in P6
P6 enjoyed a visit from a Scottish Storyteller on Tuesday this week.
P6 SCOTTISH EVENING
P6 have been busy rehearsing for their Scottish Evening which will take place at 6.30pm on Thursday 24th January. Tickets are on sale now.
P6 TRIP TO BURNS COTTAGE
To conclude their work on Robert Burns, the P6s will visit Burns Cottage on Friday 1st February.
OUTDOOR LEARNING
P1-3 have been loving their fire lighting activities with Mrs McMahon. There are photos on Class Dojo if you haven’ t seen them already.
GOLD CLASS AWARDS

These will be awarded on Friday 1st February. Please offer a big congratulations to the winners of these awards. Several other children will also receive bronze, silver or gold stickers for their 
personal achievement records. Well done to everyone for working hard.

SAFER INTERNET DAY
Tuesday 5th February is Safer Internet Day. Staff in school are constantly giving pupils advice about safe and responsible use of the internet and advice for parents was posted on the blog and issued to P7 parents.

In spite of this, some of our older pupils continue to use social media irresponsibly and this can bring issues into school.

Parents are reminded to encourage your child to be safe and responsible whilst online and to monitor their online behaviour.
CROSS COUNTRY

Hopefully the weather will be kinder this time and the event organised for Wednesday 6th February at Dalziel Park will take place.
FOOTBALL FESTIVALS

The next festival is scheduled for Thursday 7th February at Firpark.

SCHOOL SHOW
As intimated above, rehearsals for this year’s show, “Aladdin Trouble” begin next Monday at the after school club. There will also be weekly rehearsals on Tuesday afternoons from now until the show. During this period P2a will move to have PE on Monday mornings and P4b will move to Tuesday morning.

The performances are scheduled for Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th March, so if your child is involved, please save the dates!
MID TERM and INSERVICE DAY
Reminder that the school is closed on Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th February and remains closed to pupils on Wednesday 13th February for a staff IN-SERVICE day.
HOUSE EVENT
House Captains will be organising a Health House Event for one day week beginning Monday 18th February. More information will follow.

FINANCIAL EDUCATION
Money Advice Scotland will be in school on Wednesday 20th February to deliver financial education workshops to P3-P7 classes.
Please keep your eyes open for further events and news via Class Do-jo and the school blog.
Your continued support is very much appreciated.
Yours sincerely 
Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

